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Pray for our Grand Re-Opening.

Pray for a new awareness
of what God wants His Church to be.

Pray for the strengthening of our love for our Lord
and for our brothers and sisters in this church family.

Pray for all of God’s created ones throughout the world
 —that all may have the opportunity to hear the Gospel story

and experience God’s limitless love.

and in all things—
Give God thanks and praise!
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UPDATE DEADLINE
Deadline for the UPDATE is the
21st of each month. If you have
information or articles for the
September UPDATE, please get
them to us by Sept 21.
You can leave written copy/photos
in the Communications mailbox in
the Church office, or send elec-
tronically to the church office or
direct to Brenda Bradshaw :

BrendaBrad@aol.com
Thanks for your cooperation!
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Deacon’s Meeting - Aug 9, 6 pm
Session Meeting - Aug 16, 6:30 pm

The July Session meeting on Zoom was held July 19 and attended by
ten elders, Pastor Rob and our Treasurer, Larry Mobley.
After the opening prayer, we had an update on the relaunch of the Blue
Grass Bash and heard it was a joyful time with 150+ in attendance. We
thank everyone who faithfully sets up the Fellowship Hall, serves ice
cream and cookies, and welcomes our guests.
Pastor Rob reported that membership on the Search Committee for an
Assistant Minister is nearly complete. He has spoken with all nominees
and expects to have the committee completed very soon. He will meet
with the committee and provide them with the appropriate paperwork
and guidance to begin their search.
In a second item of business the pastor educated the Session on how
they would interface with those folks who have expressed a desire to
join our church. Session members would be meeting with them indi-
vidually to hear their faith story. This also allows the new member to
have personal contact with the session members. The Inquirers/ New
Member class on July 19th was well attended.
Larry Mobley gave our finance report saying the church is in good
shape. He asked all committees to start the planning process for the
2022 budget in August. He will supply the necessary paperwork needed
to begin the process. Session will look at preliminary figures in Septem-
ber and go from there.
 Administration-Clay Haskins presented facts and figures on the pur-
chase of a minibus to replace our aging van. He told session members
that used vans are scarce and sell quickly when they come on the
market. Following discussion, a motion to purchase a new minibus was
made. A portion of the cost will be underwritten by a generous member
and the remainder will be raised.
Discipleship had two action items brought to session by John Van
Wagoner: The first was to move oversight of small groups from Mem-
ber Life to Discipleship. Motion passed. The second item was to allow
the Youth to host the Apple Festival parking lot. This item was amended
to allow OCC and Boy Scouts to co-host if they so desired. Motion
passed. Discipleship will coordinate. Please contact John.
Personnel Ministry welcomed our new bookkeeper, Leslie McCreary,
who is taking Rick Stewart's place. We thank Rick for a job well done.
The Session approved a one-time bonus for Pastor Rob on his one
year anniversary in appreciation for his efforts and service to HPC
during a very difficult year.
No clerk's report was given. We pray that our clerk Mimi Jamieson will
have swift and complete recovery.

Respectfully submitted, Eloise Murray,
Assistant Clerk of Session

Session Highlights,  July 19, 2021
The complete minutes of session meetings are posted on the Session
Bulletin Board in the Fellowship Hall as soon as they are approved.

TO THE CHURCH
TRIUMPHANT

TO THE CHURCH
TRIUMPHANT

Our Christian sympathy
is extended to their
families and friends.

Dwight Collins
July 21, 2021

Sharon Candell
July 25, 2021
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Starting Sunday, August 1
Two Worship Services:
Child Care for kids 0-4

 9:00 am - Contemporary
Fellowship Hall

11:00 am - Traditional
Sanctuary (with Choir)

Choir meets at 10:30 am

Coffee Hour
10:30-11 am and

12-12:30 pm

Starting Wednesday, August 4
Music practice:

3:00-3:50 pm - Handchime 
     Practice (alternates with
     Handbells each quarter)
4:00-5:30 - Choir Practice

A NeA NeA NeA NeA New Bew Bew Bew Bew Beginningginningginningginningginning

COFFEE HOUR RESUMES
Starting  August 1, we will be able to greet
each other in the Fellowship Hall after
church and catch up on each other's lives
over coffee and goodies.
Operation Christmas Child folks will be
serving us in August and Women in Ministry
will do the same in September.
We will need volunteers for the months
following. Members of small groups and/or
Sunday School classes, please check with
your members and sign up to serve in
October, November, or December.
Call Marge Hever at 551-3172 to sign up or
fill in a space on the poster in Fellowship
Hall.
This is an area where you can "sacrificially
serve," as Pastor Rob suggested in one of
his sermons.

August will be a month to remember as we all rejoice at being together
and having old favorite programs resume and exciting new opportunities arising.

Here are just some of the things we have to celebrate as we move
into the post-COVID era of our lives together

Sunday
September 19

Mountain
Ranch

Uh oh! Here they come again!

INVITE A FRIEND
to worship with us in person

or join us online for 11 am Sunday Worship.

Videos of past services are available on our
website and on Facebook .

Go to:hendersonvillepc.org, click on “Worship”
and follow the simple instructions.

Also available on our Facebook page
(#hendersonvillepc).

INVITE A FRIEND
TO WORSHIP WITH US

IN PERSON OR VIA
LIVE STREAMING
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Wed 3:00 Handchimes
4:00 Choir

REHEARSAL
SCHEDULE

MUSIC  NOTESMUSIC  NOTESMUSIC  NOTESMUSIC  NOTESMUSIC  NOTES

GROUP
PERFORMANCE

SCHEDULE - 10:55 Service
August 29 Handchimes

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

Sunday, October 17, 11 am Worship Service
It is that time of year when we begin planning the Kirkin'. Again, we will
rejoice in the music of The Montreat Scottish Pipes and Drums, led by
Joe Bailey. The choir will sing a Celtic tune, “Let Melodies Rise” by Jan
McGuire, Ed Rush, and Stan Pethel; and Brian Tribby will sing the sacred
song “I Cannot Tell” to the tune Londonderry Air. Guest harpist, Carroll
Ownbey, will bless us by playing selections on the orchestral harp before
the service.
It is exciting to plan our traditional processional with Kathleen Reid and
Chuck Rouse “calling the clans.” A new tartan will be added. There are
now 63 flags in the line-up.
Richard McDonald will again partner with Gayle Stepp in setting up the
racks made by Richard and two of his friends: Pete Summerville and the
late Kevin Patterson. Richard designed the racks, matching the church
architecture. This process requires a set-up day and a dismantle and
store day. Many thanks to Richard for his dedication to this tradition.
Gayle will again be calling church members to carry flags in the Proces-
sional. An added perk this year will be two distributors assigned to pass
out the flags as the carriers enter. This will make the processional move
more effectively and improve the waiting time in the hallway before the
service.
We can thank Rev. Leslie Tucker, who was our interim Pastor from 1992
to 1993 for starting this tradition, which has brought joy to members of
our church and the community.
Mark your calendar for October 17th at the 11:00 service for the Kirkin' of
the Tartans; and why not evangelize and invite a friend!

Many thanks to our
dedicated and pro-
fessional director,
Karen Grady who
conducts the
handchime choir and
rings in the handbell
choir. Karen is also the
Director of the Blue Ridge Ringers,
an auditioned Handbell Choir from
this and surrounding communities.
Blue Ridge Ringers grace us with a
concert each December on a
designated Sunday afternoon. This
date will be announced.
Special thanks to Larry and
Caryl Mobley for assisting Gayle
in punching 3 rings in the new
anthems so they will fit in our
performance folders. Praise the Lord.

Praise God in his sanctuary; praise him in his mighty heavens.
Praise him for his acts of power; praise him for his surpassing greatness.
Praise him with the sounding of the trumpet,
praise him with the harp and lyre, praise him with timbrel and dancing,
praise him with the strings and pipe, praise him with the clash of cymbals,
praise him with resounding cymbals.

Let everything that has breath praise the Lord. Praise the Lord.
—Psalm 150

We are
blessed
to be

a blessing!

New Choir Members
are always
WELCOME.

Those interested in
joining may call Gayle at
692-3211 Ext. 5 or just
come to the Choir Room
on Wednesday at 4 pm.
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STEPHEN  MINISTRY . . .
   GOD'S LOVE IN ACTION
When do we need God's love
most?  Of course we need that
love every second of our lives.
But at times God's love is espe-
cially precious to us, times when:
• We lose a loved one.
• Life becomes so confusing  

that we do not know where
to turn.

• Life just becomes meaning-
less and depression sets in.

At times like these, it is very impor-
tant to have someone who cares.
Our congregation has trained
Stephen Ministers who offer a
ministry of Christian caring  at
Hendersonville Presbyterian
Church.
Please call Caryl Mobley, 828-891-
9709, for assistance in lining up a
caring Stephen Minister to meet
with you and walk with you during
your difficult time.

We greatly appreciate the folks
who shop on behalf of our
church and strongly encourage
you to use one of our church
credit cards, which can be
obtained from Michele Revis for
Creative Beginnings, or Susan
Thompson for all others. If the
expense will be more than
$100, you need to get pre-
approval from Michele, or an
appropriate Elder.
If you use your own cash or
credit card, expense reimburse-
ment checks will be written
every other week, alternating
with church payroll.

FINANCE MINISTRY
Expense Reimbursement

Policy

The Women in Ministry is excited to announce that
we will begin our monthly programming in Septem-
ber with a special program and luncheon.
We will meet monthly on the 2nd Monday of each

month and end with our special Time Apart program in June.
Our September program will feature Betsy Logan, co-manager of
Social Services at Interfaith Assistance Ministry. The Social Ser-
vices Department interviews neighbors in need to determine what
services IAM can provide.
We will meet in the Fellowship Hall on September 13 at 9:45 for a
brief time of fellowship.
The program will begin at 10:00. That will be followed by a brief
business meeting and then lunch provided by the Leadership
Team.
If possible, bring an item of CLOTHING or FOOD for IAM. Clothing
Items especially needed are new clothing or shoes for school aged
children, men's workboots (new or gently used), men's small pants
(sizes 28-32), men's shoes (small sizes 6-9), adult sleeping bags
and backpacks for the homeless, towels and queen-sized linens
and blankets.
All women of the church are welcomed. Please join us for a time of
fellowship, good food and fun.
See you in September!

SEE YOU IN SEPTEMBER!

Our church van has served us
valiantly for many years and has
finally earned its retirement.
We need your help to acquire a
replacement.
Your Administration Ministry is seek-
ing a brand new 14 or 15 passenger
minibus with all the latest safety fea-
tures, including luggage storage for walkers and a wide aisle.
Busses have a wider wheel base for a smoother, more stable ride.
A new bus will cost about $70,000 - $75,000. A very generous
family has challenged us by promising to match up to $40,000 paid
or pledged by Labor Day, Sept. 6. The Hunter family has kicked off
this challenge with a pledge of $15,000. Please help us raise the
remaining funds through special contributions to the church with
“Church Bus” on the memo line.
Thank you.

—Clay Haskins, Admin Committee Chair

ADMINISTRATION MINISTRY
Generous church members help provide for

our transportation needs. Praise God!

This old one has served us well!
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It’s never too early
to think about

Christmas!
August Shoebox Focus
This month our focus is on school supplies, much of which are on sale!
Colored pencils, pens, pencil sharpener, crayons, erasers, small or
medium note pads are a few suggestions. There is also a need for
toothbrushes. Remember no company/product or military-type logos
please and no liquids.
OCC partners with God and Samaritan’s Purse to spread love and the
Good News of Jesus to children around the world. If we don't do some-
thing, they hear nothing.

                                 and Teacup Raffle
The OCC mini-Rummage sale will be held on Saturday October 9 in
Fellowship Hall and the Teacup Raffle (items committed prior to Covid)
drawing will occur that day also. Please have your craft items to the
church no later than Monday Sept 13 to allow time for set up.
Here is how you can help:
• Volunteers are needed for Bazaar.  Sign-up sheet will be at the office.

Set up will be Thursday & Friday, Oct 7 & 8 starting at 9 am.
Volunteers will get first chance to purchase items during set up day.
Volunteers also needed on day of the Sale—even a couple of hours
would be very much appreciated.

• Donate some items:
o Donated items are tax deductible; see OCC member for receipt.
o As Habitat Resale Shop will not take the following items, we

cannot accept:
Clothing (we will take shoes, handbags, jewelry only)
Old TVs (flat screens only in working condition)
Books and VHS tapes

We only accept small electrical appliances that are in working order.
Large items may be brought on Friday, Oct 8, 9–noon.
Please store items at home, if possible, until the Thursday before
the sale. All items must be at church by noon Oct 8. If you are moving
and cannot store items, limited space is available in room 212.
Items donated that are not sold will go to local charities.

• The Teacup Raffle will be held during the Bazaar.
Thank you to those who are donating items for
the Teacup Raffle. Please have those items to
the church by Monday Sept 13.

o Drawing for the Teacup Raffle is at the Bazaar October 9, 11 am.
You do not have to be present to win.

Check the Sunday bulletins for an insert for information regarding “Buy A
Box” and “Ship A Box.” Also, you may drop off any shoebox items you
purchased in the bin outside of the church office.
Thank you for your continued support.

“For God loves a cheerful giver.” 2 Corinthians 9:7.

Creative Beginnings

Fall Session for
Creative Begin-
nings will begin
on Monday,
August 30
We are so excited that we are able
to open all of our classrooms this
year! There is still limited availabil-
ity in our preschool if you know a
family who would like to enroll their
children.
We still need loving adults who
would like to be added to our
teacher substitute list. If you enjoy
working with children and teaching
the Word of God, please give us a
call. Substitutes are called on a "as
needed" basis.
Requirements are: Must be 18
years of age; have a high school
diploma or GED; a criminal back-
ground check; and a negative TB
test. All applicants must attend a
small workshop for policies and
procedures of the preschool.
Please call Michele Revis, the
director of Creative Beginnings,
if you, or someone you know, is
interested. 828-708-3966
Please pray for the staff, children
and families of Creative Begin-
nings that we will have a safe,
healthy, and prosperous school
year.
Blessings,
Michele
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Children & Youth & Families

Children’s
Ministry

Student
 Ministry

Children's Ministry
will be on hold
over the summer
as Discipleship
Ministry, Session,
and Pastor Rob prayerfully plan for the future of this
amazing ministry.
A search committee has been assembled to begin
the process of searching for an Assistant Pastor of
Youth and Families. Please be praying for this pro-
cess and for the Lord to bring the perfect person to
join the HPC team. We look forward to getting
Children's Ministries up and going.

Beginning in August, students will meet at 11am in the
Youth Room. We are making our way through the
book of Mark and digging up lots of amazing truth as
we go.
We meet the last Sunday of each month for an
outing. On August 29, families are invited to the
Sherrill home for a potluck at 5pm. We will have a
bonfire, roast marshmallows, and spend time to-
gether. Invite friends!

On Sunday, August 22, students will be promoted
to their next grade level. Students in Kindergar-
ten, Third grade, Sixth grade, and Ninth grade will
receive Bibles.

YOUTH
FALL RETREAT

October 1-3

HPC students got to hike Bearwallow Mountain and
part of the new Wildcat Rock Trail in late June. It was
a beautiful day and great to be together.

The youth had a great time
swimming at Lake Summit

Youth, families, church—
Mark your calendars for September 3-6. We need
your help to direct vehicles, receive payment, and
greet people as they park in the HPC parking lot to
walk downtown for the Apple Festival. Students and
families, this is our one fundraiser for the year. Please
plan to help out this weekend. A sign up sheet will be
posted outside the church office and in the Fellowship
Hall following both services.
We will serve together to raise funds for Youth Mis-
sions and Operation Christmas Child.
Contact Laura Morris with any questions.

YOUTH MISSIONS
& OCC FUNDRAISER

APPLE FESTIVAL PARKING LOT

Youth • Saturday, July
31 • 11-3

Lake Summit Beach



Visit our Website: www.HendersonvillePC.org8

Our own Dorothy Managan was among three Hendersonville World War
II veterans who were honored for their service in a unique way.
The three were given specially chosen hand-knitted prayer shawls by
knitters of Sacred Heart Catholic Church Ladies’ Guild who made the
warm, comforting and colorful shawls. Guild member Maggie DiRocco
presented the shawls on July 21 just prior to a program entitled “Little
Known Facts About World War II,” sponsored by the Veterans History
Musem of the Carolinas and presented by recent Brevard College history
major, Sam Hipp.
Dorothy served as a US Army Nurse during the
war. She was assigned to Fort Lewis Hospital
in Washington State.
"I became the head of one of the wards for our
own military personnel who had been prisoners
of war," she said. "They were coming back on
ships from Bataan, Corregidor, Burma and
China. They were so happy to be back in the
United States, and what they needed were
hugs and a lot of tender loving care. Some
were amputees, some were malnourished,
some were not able to use limbs and some had
chronic diseases. They had lot of different
problems they had not been getting any treat-
ment for. The patients who had been prisoners of war were there at Fort
Lewis until they were transferred back to Army hospitals closer to where
they lived, where their family was. I have a lot of good memories of those
times."
Congratulations, Dorothy, and many thanks to you and all our members
and friends who served in World War II.

Sacred Heart Parish
Ladies’ guild knitter
Maggie DiRocco,
standing, presented
hand-knit prayer
shawls to World War
II veterans from left,
Dorothy Managan,
Murl Jean Hughes
and George Sarros.

Dorothy Managan Honored
for World War II Era Service

Contemporary Worship
Sunday, 9 am

Fellowship Hall

WORSHIP
WITH US!
WORSHIP
WITH US!

Traditional Worship
Sunday 11 am

in the Sanctuary
or

JOIN US ONLINE
Website:

Hendersonvillepc.org
Facebook:

#hendersonvillepc

A very special birthday
for

Roy Hathaway
Deacon Roy Hathaway turned
90 on June 27. His daughter
Susan (pictured with Roy
above) helped him celebrate
with a drop-in at her lovely Bed
and Breakfast Inn here in
Hendersonville.
Many happy returns, Roy!
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LIBRARY
NEWS

As the church library gears up for
fall activity, we invite you to visit.
As Sara Emel has announced,
she has turned the library's
operation over to Jeani and
Mark McGrath.
Jeani and I are ready to assume
this service to the church, using
our best service ethics and as-
sorted talents, which were accu-
mulated through the past decades
of our professional lives.
We will be taking on this service to
change a few things, while mostly
working to broaden the impact that
the library might have within the
congregation for all age groups.
We are delighted that Sara and
Carolyn Baker will be continuing,
as occasional library folks, to help
our users.
At one time Jeani wanted to be a
professional student, accumulating
education in Nursing, Theological
Studies, Pastoral Counseling,
Health Promotion, and Wellness
Coaching. When not using a
library, her professional work
has brought her to a variety of
health-care settings, with decades
of teaching and coaching, includ-
ing work as a Parish Nurse.
Mark has an undergraduate
degree in Social Sciences and
Library Science and a Master of
Library Science degree.
Working in various types of librar-
ies as a Library Director required
State Certification. He holds certifi-
cates in North Carolina, Virginia
and Massachusetts as a Profes-
sional Librarian. He had been
invited to serve through libraries
in different states along the East
Coast.

—Mark McGrath

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS
Jan Demirgian
Tarleton Brooks, Lynnette Stark
Leshea Durham
Barbara Henderson
Richard Johnson, Metta Luttmann
Jackie Eadie , John Grady ,
Peggy Richardson, Gayle Thomason
Tim Amnott, Lisa Burns
Nancy England , Charles Young
Carol Adams

  1
  3
  4
  7
 11
 13

16
 20
26

Welcome to our new librarians,
Jeani and Mark McGrath

and many thanks for a job well done
to Sara Emel, who is retiring.

at the corner of 7th Avenue
and Grove Streets.

Parking lot is accessible from
Grove Street, King Street

and 6th Avenue (64 E).

We have a place for you!

Hendersonville
Presbyterian Church

This is not my usual column,
reviewing new books for our
church library. This article is about
change. Instead of telling you
about a wonderful book, I am say-
ing I am retiring from being the
church librarian.
I have loved the gift the library
became to me. Not only did I
enjoy ordering and reading
new books, I especially enjoyed
being the librarian as a way to
better know our church members.
Our new librarians, Jeani and Mark
McGrath, will be of great value to
our library as they use their gifts to
grow and expand library usage.
New ideas are always a blessing,
offering new ways of building on
old successes and finding new
ways to better serve our church
members.
I will continue to serve our church
in different ways.
Hendersonville Presbyterian
Church is a special place for all of
us, I look forward to working with
other members as we use the gifts
God has given us to grow our
church ministries.

—Sara Emel

Audio CDs of the Sunday morning
worship services  and Table Talk
programs will be delivered or
mailed to those unable to watch
the services live. Please call the
church office  at 692-3211 to re-
quest copies.

CD MINISTRYCD MINISTRYCD MINISTRYCD MINISTRYCD MINISTRY

Sunday Contemporary Service:
9:00 am - Fellowship Hall

Sunday Traditional Service:
11 am - Sanctuary
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MISSIONARY CARE COMMITTEE
REV. PHILLIP BARON 

CRU (FORMERLY CAMPUS CRUSADE FOR CHRIST)
BASED IN NORTH CAROLINA

These two funds were established
in September 2013 to replace the
no longer available, long-standing
Lovett Fund. The only source of
monies now for missionary trans-
portation costs for Table Talks or to
preach; shortfalls; or special needs
not covered by the church’s annual
Benevolence support, is from the
Missionary Care Designated Fund.
When Henderson County organi-
zations our church supports
through Local Missions are in need
of extra monies for their support,
the only source is the Local Mis-
sions Designated Fund.
This is a reminder that, should you
want to give to either of these
accounts, please write your check
to the church and on the bottom
state either “For Missionary Care
DF” or “For Local Missions DF.”
Both committees thank you.

Designated Fund
for Missionary Care and

Local Missions

The Great Commission
After His resurrection Jesus
commanded his disciples as
recorded in Matthew 28:18-20:

And Jesus came and said to
them, “All authority in heaven
and on earth has been given to
me. Go therefore and make
disciples of all nations, baptizing
them in the name of the Father
and of the Son and of the Holy
Spirit, teaching them to observe
all that I have commanded you.
And behold, I am with you
always, to the end of the age.”

Rev. Phillip Baron, an Asheville, North Carolina native,
joined Campus Crusade for Christ (now CRU) and went
to the Philippines in the 1980s. He began partnering with
us in 1985. By then he had married Rachel, another CRU
worker, and they worked across the whole country. They
expanded their field to all of Southeast Asia, where they
mentored and coached the CRU campus leaders and
become very proficient in evangelizing non-believing
students, while raising up very dedicated student leaders.
In 2013, Phillip became a member of the CRU Global Campus Team
traveling to countries around Southeast Asia and all over the world, training
staff in “Catalytic Strategy”  geared toward expansion in which one staff
member could work with students from many universities eventually becom-
ing small teams in every university seeking to reach the campus for Christ.
In 2016, Phillip and Rachel were working with team leaders all across the
world. Since the US Global Campus Team's headquarters is in Orlando,
Florida, they moved to Charlotte, North Carolina to be near their children.
On a return trip from North Africa in 2017, Rachel was diagnosed with
colon cancer from which she evernually passed away in September 2019.
During her ministry, Rachel raised up many disciples who honor her
legacy by pursuing their calling all over the world.
As witness to God's healing power, Philip wrote in February 2021, “Around
the 4th of July, I met Sandy who is from Rock Hill, South Carolina. She
was a strong Christian who valued family and was involved with CRU as a
student at Clemson and then a student leader at Winthrop. We had many
things in common and shared the same values. We became engaged and
then married on Dec 12, 2020.”
The COVID-19 pandemic has caused changes and re-evaluations about
the direction of Philip's ministry.  In April, Phillip wrote:  “In CRU, we have
4 main ministry strategies, with Campus Ministry being one; another is
Church Movements. In the US, Church Movements involves training
churches on evangelism and discipleship with the goal of reaching out to a
geographic or demographic focus. It also trains for church planting, which
I was personally involved in as well as training churches during my many
years overseas. I have also started a church movement among un-
churched universities.
“At this point in my life, I believe God is calling me to shift from the cam-
pus to church, but still live in Charlotte. I am still with CRU, but my target
audience is church leaders and members.”
Philip's letter continues:”On a side note, our Charlotte campus team has
been using Instagram to find new students.  We don't use our personal
name for the account, but MetroCharlotteCru or the name of an individual
university. The Instagram account is updated weekly with articles, videos
and has pictures of who we are and what we are about. Then we go to
hashtags for freshmen and like their Instagram profile. If they tag us back,
we ask them to look at our page and what do they like about it. Then we
ask them if they are interested in knowing more about who we are.”
Pray that God will lead Philip in the path of God's choosing, and that CRU
will be successful in reaching people for Christ through campus ministry
and other outreach programs around the world.
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PLEASE KEEP IN PRAYERPLEASE KEEP IN PRAYERPLEASE KEEP IN PRAYERPLEASE KEEP IN PRAYERPLEASE KEEP IN PRAYER

Hospital Visitation Schedule
Aug 1 Darlene Davey     828-595-9105
Aug 8 Donna Dalton     828-674-0335
Aug 15 Marilyn Frenier     828-891-9716
Aug 22 Judy Von Wagoner     713-582-5114
Aug 29 Priscilla Rouse     828-697-7234

Thanks to all involved in hospital visitation

INTERFAITH  ASSISTANCE MINIS-
TRY (IAM) helps citizens of  Hender-
son County who are in financial need.
The FOOD focus for SUMMER-
Regular coffee, toilet paper, canned
soups, hot dogs, hot dog buns, sliced
cheese. Other needs include small
size dish and laundry detergent.
CLOTHING needs: new socks, new
underwear, new kids tops, bottoms
and athletic shoes. Also adult sleeping
bags, tents & ponchos, queen-size
sheets & blankets, new bed pillows,
Leave your donations at the church.
Or, use the drive thru at IAM to drop
off your gifts.

Let’s show our love to
our shut-ins

with cards, prayers
and visits.

* At Home
See Church Directory

* Ray and Beverly Barstow
* Sylvia Honeycutt

* Geri Sorrell

Nadine Dillon
Accordius Health

200 Heritage Circle
Hendersonville, NC 29891

Rosie Pardue
Wesley Court Assisted Living

916 Wesley Court
Boiling Springs, SC 29316

Irene Solbakken
Carolina Reserve - Laurel Park

1825 Pisgah Drive
Hendersonville, NC 28791

Jo Tyler
The Bridge at Lake Pointe

Landing
34 Thompson Street

Hendersonville, NC 28792

Candell Family–Passing of Sharon
Collins Family–Passing of Dwight
Jean Austin
Ray and Beverly Barstow
Walt Bashore
Jeanie Beinert
Carol Broyles
Barbara Byrd
Steve Byrd
Lloyd Candell
Teresa Compton
Dorothy Conrad
Nadine Dillon
Reva Dixon
Jauhneil Durham
Len and Ruth Dykstra
Nancy England
Pam Felsburg
Marilyn Haynes
Ed and Barbara Henderson
Charlie Horne
Bob Hollis
Ginger Houlton
Mimi Jamieson
Mark Lemelman
Sharon Mitchell
Nancy Payne
Don and Joanne Radman
Glenn Richardson
Fran Rochester
Ed Smith
Irene Solbakken
Geri Sorrell
Linda Stephens
Dave Stewart
Jo Tyler
Bob and Sarah Walrath
Heidi Weicker
Paul and Anita Weinert

And All Those in Military Service
Chris and Beth Matthews’ son Nick and wife Alaura in SC,
their son Pete and wife Laura in AZ, and son Sam in VA,

and John Woodham’s son Tee

Jan Alford’s sister Sandra
Rick Austin’s mother
Gil and Carol Broyles’ grand-
  daughter Kristen
Gil & Carol Broyles’ son Jeff
Donna Dalton’s grandson Ryan
Michael Flake’s daughter
Linda and Harold Gilbert’s neighbor
Lori Swearingen

Karen Grady’s friends Mike and
Karen Anderson

Clay Haskins’ cousin Melissa
Bob and Linda Hollis’ son Scott
Don and Brenda Holmer’s
son-in-law Mitch

Dick and Eva House’s friends:
Evelyn Douglas, Cathy Easterbrook,
Charlene Harris, and the Hollers

Don and Pat Johnson’s grandson
Devin and son Ben

Larry and Tanya Jones’ friend
  Bobby Gardner
Nancy Lindsay’s mother Pat
Larry Mobley’s friends Jordan, Arch
and Lundy King

Betty Muller’s granddaughter
Chelsey Mossberg

Nancy Payne’s son Chris
Yorke Pharr’s friend Alton Milliken
Glenn Richardson’s friends Jeff
and Renee Wuff, Bill O’Connel,
and Roger and Brenda Peters

Lynette Stark’s mother
Lynette and Tim Stark’s
daughter Wendy and friend Betty

Dale and Linda Stephens’ son
Jeremy

Linda Stephens’ friend’s baby Hudson
Linda Stephens’ friend Nita Thomas
Bette Lee Taylor’s friend Barbara’s
daughter Carolyn, friend Carolyn
Ingles, daughters  Kristin and Julie

Bob and Becky Thrower’s son Scott

For prayer chain
concerns, please call:
Tanya Jones at 692-8678 or
the church office.
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Something else NEW is coming to our church.
It’s a good thing, but it needs YOU to make it work just the way it should!

The Worship Committee is looking for—not just a few—but a really good number of people
who would like to serve on our brand new HOSPITALITY TEAM. The reason we want many
to sign up is so that we will get to show our guests and potential new members who visit with
us on any Sunday morning what an incredibly friendly church this is, and that ALL of us know
something about greeting and making folks feel welcome.
We’re changing from our old system of USHERS—we never did really USH at all; we wel-
comed people and they pretty much found their own seats. Having recognized that, we want
to concentrate on the really important stuff—like letting people know how really important
their visit to HPC is to us.
Our goal is to get enough people that each team member only serves one or two Sundays
each quarter. Now that’s not too much to ask, is it? We’ve already got a great starter group,
who will make it easy for you to “make the team,” so you can start making people feel
special and at home here.
If you’d be willing to give it a try, or if you just want some more information, please call
Chuck or Priscilla Rouse at 828-697-7234, or email them at chuck.rouse@morrisbb.net.
Be sure to ask about our terrific signing bonus (happy points good for several heartfelt
thank yous!)

We want YOU
on the

HOSPITALITY TEAM


